Minutes of the Shapinsay Development Trust  EGM, to be held over ZOOM
Monday 19th October 2020 at 19.00
Present - Richard Lawrence , Martyn Garret, J B Bady, Emma Clements, Leanne Bews, Annette Kirpatrick, Graham Rendall, Jan Buchanan, Louise Hollinrake, Sheila Garson, Adrian Bird, Simon & Alison Meason.
Also in attendance - Davie Campbell.
1. Apologies. Apologies were received from Jean Coomber, Jennifer Thomson, Catherine Fereday-Eshete, Matthew Mellor & Lenka Mellor.
2. Declarations of Interest. None
3. Chairs Report
In the absence of the Chair, the Vice Chair presented the Chair’s Annual Report which highlighted any activities and achievements for the trust to the year ended 31st March 2020. 
Housing – It has been a long process which has included and been driven by several public consultations, there has also been deviation from the original plan of purchasing land and building houses. This has been the result of planning issues combined with financial unfeasibility.  The focus then turned to empty houses on the Island to renovate them into affordable energy efficient family homes. Both properties are due to be purchased and renovated by March 2021. Funding has been received by Scottish Land Fund and Rural Housing fund.
The wellbeing project has been a huge success with the first pilot year finished in March 2020. Due to its, success funding has been received for a further 2 years at 2 days a week with the Trust agreeing to fund an extra day per week. In 2021 the Care for Shapinsay will continue to grow as well as several other projects which will benefit individuals and groups within in Shapinsay. Recently the wellbeing has played an important role delivering the COVID food parcel project across the Island which has been positively received.

Shapinsay’s new 5 year development plan was updated in the year and was commissioned to an outside agency with funding secured. This consisted of research, consultations and interviews across the island. The main areas within the plan included housing, community café, community garden, improving connectivity, long term sustainability and an Island website which is being worked on and will go live within 2020/21.

Shapinsay Development Trust was also successful in securing funding for a fleet of 9 Ebikes, helmets and safety gear. They are due to be delivered late October 2020 and will be hopefully available for the community in spring 2021.

It has been a successful year with many projects starting; this was only achievable by the input of the community through consultations, surveys etc as well as the time and commitment from the board and the staff. A full community effort, which we aim to build on going forward.

4. Approval of Accounts

Davie Campbell presented the accounts which had been circulated prior to the AGM. It was stated that the figures were all final, however there were some updates needed within the note and disclosures which would be done in the coming week which would not affect the financials and would be signed and submitted well in advance of the 31st December 2020 deadline to Companies House and OSCR.

Davie went through the Statement of Financial Activities for the year ended 31st March 2020. The main areas for noting was the following:
Income has fallen from £518,356 to £278,459 from the previous year; the reason for the large variance was that the BIGHIT project had finished in the previous year with the majority of the funding received. Also Gift Aid had been high last year to assist in the cashflow of the project; the monies would be spent in the coming year for SDT’s commitment regarding the housing project.

Expenditure had also fallen from £481,356 to £255,692 in the year mainly attributable to the completion of the BIGHIT project. Other notable areas of spend were Staffing costs, Out of Hours Ferry, EBike Purchases, initial housing costs and general running costs.

This resulted in a surplus of £22,767 for the year comparable to £37,000 in the previous year.

In the Balance Sheet Net Current Assets has increased in the year from £313,673 to £340,805. Fixed assets and current assets were at similar levels and the creditor levels had decreased due project completion.

The Total Funds at the yearend was £500,773 which consisted of £319,822 of unrestricted funds and £180,951 being restricted.

Overall a successful year considering the high level of activity. The trust has secured substantial funding in the 2020/21 year and look forward to a busy year ahead.

The Accounts were approved and were proposed by Sheila Garson and seconded by Simon Meason

The meeting was concluded by the Vice Chair at 7.25pm 

